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August 14, 2020

GEYSERS PIPELINE EXPANSION JOINTS REPLACEMENT - PROJECT DELAYED
Project ID No: 02243

Dear Resident:

The City of Santa Rosa and Piazza Construction have been preparing to begin construction
activities associated with the Geysers Pipeline Expansion Joints Replacement project and
anticipated to begin work on approximately September 1, 2020. Last week, the City received
notification that equipment critical to the project and required to replace the expansion joints will not
be delivered in time to meet the project shutdown window. City staff considered options and
determined the best path forward is to delay the project until the next scheduled shutdown of the
Geysers Pipeline, which is planned to occur in July 2021.

Project scope should remain unchanged and once the City has finalized a new construction
schedule you will be notified of the anticipated start date. A second notice will also be mailed to you
approximately two weeks prior to the start of construction. Thank you for your patience as the City
works towards making these necessary improvements to the Geysers Pipeline. If you have any
questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me via email (erauber@srcity.org) or by phone at
707-543-3847.

Sincerely,

ey

J. ERICH RAUBER, P.E., G.E.
Supervising Engineer

Capital Projects Engineering ® 69 Stony Circle ¢ Santa Rosa, CA 95401
Phone: (707) 543-4280 e Fax: (707) 543-4281
www.srcity.org



